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18 April 2019 

 

 
SF2017/037839; WST17/00033 
 
 
 
The Manager 
Resource & Energy Assessments 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 

 
 
Dear Sir 
 
SSD 14_6456: Narrabri Gas Project, Supplementary Response to Submissions (RtS) 
 

Thank you for your email on 8 April 2019 referring the Supplementary Response to Submissions for  
SSD 14_6456 to Roads and Maritime Services for comment. Reference is made to Roads and Maritime’s 
previous submission in relation to this proposal dated 27 April 2018. All comments made in the previous 
submission still apply; in particular, the intersection treatments are still required, and all intersection upgrades 
need to be completed prior to construction of the project. 
 
The Supplementary RtS has been reviewed. The proponent claims the number of vehicles turning right into X 
Line Road is forecast to be minimal. As such a BAR treatment is not required.  
 
Roads and Maritime will require traffic data to make an assessment on actual turning vehicles before we can 
revise this requirement. A Basic Right Turn (BAR) is a minimum treatment, and will be required unless the 
proponent can provide turning volumes that demonstrate otherwise.  
 
Should you require further information please contact Fiona Francis on 02 6861 1459.  
 

Yours faithfully 
 

 
Sharon Grierson 
Acting Senior Manager Regional Customer Services 
Western Region 

 

 

 


